
 

19 December 2022 
 
 
 
Pdt Dr Anthonius D Sompe, M.Pd.K 
Chairman of Church Council 
Jemaat GMIM Riedel 
Wawalintouan  
Wilayah Tondano 2, 
Minahasa 
North Sulawesi 
Republic of Indonesia 
 
 
Dear Pdt Sompe, 
 
Warmest greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ from the church council and congregation of 
Glen Waverley Uniting Church. 
 
At its November meeting our church council enthusiastically endorsed the MOU you proposed at our 
last face to face meeting in Tondano in November.  Please find two signed copies attached. 
 
My apologies for the delay in conveying this good news to you.  I am wholly responsible. 
 
I have not forgotten all your kindness and warm hospitality. On a number of occasions such as our latest 
congregational meeting, the church council meeting and our Indonesian Christmas celebration I have 
shared in pictures and words some of the fellowship we enjoyed. 
 
Many thanks for the wonderful and energetic video greetings you sent for our Indonesian Christmas 
celebration. It was warmly received.  In the next day or two I will send you our file with our greetings 
for your Christmas worship. 
 
May all the joy and promise of the season of wonder be with you, your family and the congregation and 
their leaders at this special time. 
 
Yours in Christ 

 
Glyn Howells 
Chairperson of Church Council 
Glen Waverley Uniting Church 
 


